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Section 4.1 of S.L. 2025-89 (House Bill 125) exempts the State Board of Elections and the State Highway 

Patrol from oversight by the Department of Information Technology (DIT). Other exempt entities include 

the General Assembly, the Judicial Department, The University of North Carolina, the constituent 

institutions of The University of North Carolina, and the State Auditor. An exempt entity may still elect 

to be subject to oversight by DIT.  

These provisions also extend the exemption period for the State Bureau of Investigation and the Division 

of Emergency Management within the Department of Public Safety. Previously, these entities were 

exempt from DIT oversight until June 30, 2025. The exemption period is extended until June 30, 2027. 

This section became effective July 1, 2025. 


